Brook Lane Surgery

Patient Participation Group (PPG)
Minutes of the meeting 13th November 2013
Those present:-

Michele Sharpe (MS) - Chair
Susan Barton (SB)
Rod Maxted (RM)
Lawrence Jackson(LJ) 
Geoff Mason (GM)
For part of meeting: Richard Mackenzie?
Apologies received from
Carolyn Hill (CH) - Practice Manager

Jill Durnell (JD)

1. Welcome to new members and introductions
MS welcomed those present and introduced new member GM.

2. Minutes and matters arising
Everyone had received, read and agreed the minutes of the previous meeting.

3. Patient Satisfaction survey – How did it go? Comments from patients - Main concerns – Positives
MS thanked everyone for volunteering to take part in running the survey.  The required number of responses (260) were collected in record time during the period at the surgery when flu injections were being given. Largely patients were keen to participate with only a few instances of refusal.

LJ reported that of the people he surveyed responses were generally at the extremes – very happy or very negative.  Those who carried out the survey had similar feedback from their samples as detailed below.
a.  Patients Comments/views fed back by LJ, RM and MS  included:

What people liked
Patients were happy to wait for particular Doctors and felt they could usually get an appointment when needed
Positive feedback from patients who had come in from other surgeries saying facilities were better.
What people wanted to improve or change

Length of wait – too long

Waiting room is dingy and some lights did not work

Patients didn’t like the fan which they felt was circulating germs

No fresh air – skylights seen as windows that didn’t open

Suggestions for improvement included

Advisory messages telling patients where they were in the queue

Better seating for larger people

Gathering patients in groups linked to whom they were seeing (on coloured chairs) 
Concerns from the PPG Survey Volunteers

PPG members fed back that the questionnaire was too long and that not all questions were relevant to Brook Lane Surgery.  Whilst they recognised the need to be able to draw comparisons year on year/with other surgeries some questions could remain constant to enable this.

Due to the rapid completion of the required numbers no patients were surveyed from the evening appointments thus likely to be omitting a high percentage of working patients.

Action Point/Question (AP/Q)1 :  Can we reinstate the patient information indicating how many people are in front of them in the queue
Richard Mackenzie arrived at this point

b.  Appointment Delays

RM had conducted another small survey which indicated that waiting times for an appointment had not improved and that on average there was an 8 day wait for a standard appointment.  This was longer than in the past.  SB said that this was her experience too, but that this was also her expectation as there was the facility to ring on the day and the drop in clinic on a Monday .  This was the same as her previous local surgery.  MS acknowledged the current situation but confirmed that she had always been able to book an appointment within 24 hours when needed urgently.  The group decided to invite a GP to the next session to seek their views and understand their perspective.

AP/Q 2:  Invite GP to attend February meeting

AP/Q 3.  Do we have the correct ratio of Doctors to Patients now?
AP/Q 4.  Do we hold the required amount of consultations?
AP/Q 5.  Do we have sufficient available accommodation to hold the consultations?
c.  Virtual Survey 

A virtual survey group is being extracted from those who received flu injection letters.  The group felt that this was not representative of those likely to use online facilities.

AP/Q 6.  Can the sample of people invited to participate in the virtual survey be drawn from a wider audience including those who used the online appointment service

MC confirmed that there was a good balance between positive and negative feedback and that it was important that we both celebrated and built on what was done well at the surgery as well as taking actions to improve on what patients reported as going less well.
4. Outline of main issues for the surgery in the last year - brief outline from Practice Manager  

· There has been an 18% increase in patients this year

· The surgery has employed 5 new reception staff and 2 new GP partners

· It has been difficult to plan ahead not knowing how many new patients would register due to various local issues including boundary changes and surgery closures.

· The limited opening times of the Community Hospital has caused some difficulties for the surgery in planning appointment sessions using facilities there.  There are also IT issues due to the remote location and both of these problems have limited the number of surgeries held at the hospital.

· There has been a dramatic increase in demand for appointments - the surgery has more appointments per 1000 patients than other local surgeries

AP/Q 7:  Are patients going to their GP for the right things – do we have data to analyse appointments and address any arising patient education needs?

5. Report from the area PPGs  - including focus on Patients not attending appointments – 
JD and MS attended.  There was a talk on ‘Falls and Joints’ raising awareness of a programme for helping people to prevent falls (and injuries)/ Missed/cancelled appointments were discussed and the group area report showed that on average 3 x 8hour GP days were wasted every month.  This equates to 90 people missing their appointments in a 4week period!

AP/Q 8:  Would a text reminder system help to alleviate this and is it feasible?
AP/Q 9:  Could we consider ‘sanctions’ for example withdrawing access to online booking facilities for repeat offenders where education/awareness fails to change behaviour?

AP/Q 10:  Is it possible to have a wider variety of appointments available online – for example specialist clinics or nurses appointments?

AP/Q 10:  Can we make appointment booking available more than 3 weeks in advance for  specialist clinics dealing with longer term conditions

6. Information to patients about the surgery services
MS has recently revamped the main noticeboard to focus on the ways in which you can make an appointment.  Additional ideas to improve patient awareness and encourage them to take more personal responsibility included
· Ensuring that receptionist highlight early and late appointment availability

· Setting up a display which highlights missed appointments and the impact (cost and time)

· A reminder on the touch screen that you can register and use the online booking service


7. Any other business - another rep for the Area PPG; future input by visiting speakers?
RM volunteered to go to the next Area PPG with MS.  Note:  These meetings are always held at lunchtime which precludes working PPG members from attending.

Future items/Speakers:

· Out of hours service

· Information on Government changes which affect GPs/Surgery


8.  Date of next meeting 


WEDNESDAY 12h February 2014 - 6.30pm at the Surgery
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